
MINUTES
WAYNESVILLE PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY COMMISSION
OCTOBER 14, 2003

6:30 PM

Chairman Kenny Mull called the meeting to order at 6:45 pm.

In attendance were; Kenny Mull, Dot Evans, Rhonda Schandevel, Don Frady, Lee Starnes, and
Michael Smith. Wallace Messer was out of town. Kitty Eaker was at another function. Ed
Moore was working late.

Kenny read the minutes of the September meeting. The minutes were approved as read.

Old Business:
The incident with Mike Dixon has been finalized and both parties are resigned as to the outcome.
Area softball providers will be meeting over the winter months to establish safety rules for next
year.

New Business:
Aerobics and Yoga classes are still being scheduled but instructors are getting increasingly
harder to find.
The after school child care program is under way for grades K-5. Cost is $15.00 per day.
Learn to swim classes have been held for Junaluska school 3rd grade and Hazelwood 3rd graders
are in their first week of a two week session.
Church League basketball sign ups are this week and play begins November 3rd.
The Health Dept. is giving flu shots at the center all this week.
The Haywood County E.M.S. will conduct a disaster drill seminar for area local government
officials on October 30 in the multi-purpose room.
A member/guest appreciation day will be held on November 11. There is no school on that day
and members can bring one guest free of charge.
We are installing security cameras in the mezzanine, the lobby, and the weight room.
The center will be closed on Thanksgiving Day.
Employee Appreciation Lunch is December 12 at the center from 11:30-1:30.
Mike will be out of town on for the November 11 meeting. Kenny entertained the motion to
move the advisory meeting to November 18. Don second and all were in favor.
The motion was made to cancel the December 9 meeting in favor of attending the employee
appreciation lunch on the 12th. Lee second and all were in favor.



Other Business:
The center operations monthly review was distributed. Attendance was down, with 6,625 for
the month. Members total 4,297. Memberships total 2,983. Resale revenue has picked up since
we installed a vending machine, $1,129.22. Total revenues totaled $27,406.68.

There being no further business, Dot made the motion to adjourn and Don second. All were in
favor. 7:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Smith


